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Further to a request from John Selby I am sending my comments on the neighbourhood
boundary consultatiion. My previous e-mail refers to the local plan issues.

In reponse to the neighbourhood plan boundary consultation, I would like to express my support
for the Woodbridge application. As a resident of the area in question, I feel more part of
Woodbridge than Martlesham and the areas of California, Dukes Park and Sandy Lane included
in the plan are a logical part of Woodbridge and clearly define the physical built boundary of
Woodbridge. I further support the view that any development should not extend the physical
boundary of Woodbridge and that there should not be a coalesence of the built environement
between Woodbridge and Martlesham. I think it is important that both Martlesham and
Woodbridge work closely together to ensure that this does not happen regardless of the
outcome of the boundary consultation. The land south of Duke's park provides a clear boundary
between Martlesham and Woodbridge and should not be developed. Any developement here
would not only join Woodbridge and Martlesham but would also form continuous housing from
Woodbridge, into Martlesham and Ipswich. This would have a significant impact on the nature
and character of Woodbridge. There is also not the infrastructure in terms of road capacity and
schools to support further development here especially as there is already significant
development in martlesham on the sire adjacent to tescos and the potential adastral park
developemnt.
| would be grateful if you would acknowledge receipt of my response to the consultation and

ensure that | receive updates on the progress with the Local Plan and the consideration of the
above.

Regards,
Amy






